


































Veggielution
647 S King Road

San Jose, CA 95116
info@veggielution.org

March 21st, 2024

Mayor Matt Mahan and City Council
200 E. Santa Clara Street
San José, CA 95113

RE: Request to Support Item 8.3 related to affordable housing project at 525 N.
Capitol Avenue

Dear Mayor Matt Mahan and City Councilmembers,

On behalf of Veggielution, I am writing to express support for an affordable housing
project before you on the Council on Tuesday, March 26th, 2024 as Item 8.3, the
property at 525 N. Capitol Avenue.

According to the California Budget and Policy Center, a majority of low-income
households spend more than half their income on housing costs1. This reality leaves
many families with little saved for emergencies and on the edge of homelessness.
Deeply affordable and supportive homes are one of the best ways to keep low-income
households from displacement. The building at 525 N. Capitol Avenue would include
160 affordable multifamily units in a 5-story building with about 2,900 feet of community
space and 108 parking stalls. This affordable housing project would be 100% affordable.

In addition to providing stable long-term homes to vulnerable individuals and families,
the 525 North Capitol Avenue project is designed to support the community in other
ways. From the project’s initial phase, the developer, Community Development
Partners, worked with local organizations to hold a community planning workshop that
identified food access as a top priority of the Alum Rock community in East San José
where this building will be built. Community Development Partners worked with
Veggielution to develop a Food Access Plan for residents in the community to address
their food needs and contribute to a local, thriving food system. This is why Veggielution
will operate a community-serving kitchen on the first floor of the space. Veggielution will
serve the residents of 525 N. Capitol Ave. by providing meals cooked by local
entrepreneurs in our Eastside Grown program. The kitchen will also be utilized as a
teaching space for Eastside Grown cohort classes that support its small food business
entrepreneurs. These activities align with recommendations 4.5 - Reducing barriers for

1https://calbudgetcenter.org/app/uploads/2019/04/Report_California-Housing-Affordability-Crisis-Hits-Rent
ers-and-Households-With-the-Lowest-Incomes-the-Hardest_04.2019.pdf









 
 
   

 
March 21, 2024         Via Email to: city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov 
 
Letter of Support for 525 North Capitol Ave Affordable Housing Project 
 
Dear Mayor Mahan and Honorable City Council Members, 
 
On behalf of Project Sentinel, I am pleased to provide a letter of support for the approval of necessary 
funding for 525 North Capitol Avenue located in East side of San Jose. 
 
Project Sentinel was founded in 1971 by a group of leaders from the corporate, educational and labor 
communities, as well as community fair housing advocates with the mission to “develop and promote 
fairness and equality of housing opportunities for all persons and advocate peaceful resolution of disputes 
for community welfare and harmony.” 
 
We are a non-profit organization whose primary function is to assist individuals with housing problems 
such as discrimination, mortgage foreclosure & delinquency, rental issues including repairs, deposits, 
privacy, dispute resolution, home buyer education, post purchase education and reverse mortgages. 
 
The agency has grown steadily since it was founded. It is now the largest such agency in Northern 
California serving an overall population of 3.5 million.  Project Sentinel has been a HUD-Approved 
Housing Counseling Agency since 1998. 
 
Part of our mission is to stabilize housing and remedy situations that could lead to eviction and 
homelessness. As such, we are pleased to support the development at 525 N Capitol Avenue.  This 
development will directly address the root causes of homelessness and set a foundation for sustainable 
community growth. It will be crucial for households that include members with developmental 
disabilities, who are disproportionately impacted by the scarcity of accessible and affordable housing 
options. It will open up doors for people who have developmental disabilities by offering 10 set-aside 
units along with supportive, on-site resident services. 
 
I urge you, therefore, to act upon advancing housing opportunities for vulnerable populations, fighting 
against homelessness, and helping those with disabilities have a home in their community.  
 
Thank you for your commitment in addressing this urgent need to increase affordable and inclusive 
housing in our community. 
 
Sincerely, 

Carole Conn 
ED, Project Sentinel 

 

project  
sentinel 
 

 
1490 El Camino Real 

Santa Clara, CA 95050 
Tel. (650) 321-6291  Fax (408) 216-9968 

info@housing.org  








March 21, 2024	 	 	 	     Via Email to: city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov


Letter of Support for 525 North Capitol Ave Affordable Housing Project


Dear Mayor Mahan and Honorable City Council Members,


On behalf of Autism Society San Francisco Bay Area, I am pleased to provide a letter of 
support for the approval of necessary funding for 525 North Capitol Avenue located in 
East side of San Jose.


Rates of disabling autism 
in California have 
skyrocketed over the past 
three decades — these 
rates we see statewide 
are mirrored in San Jose’s 
own population. Autism 
Society SF Bay Area 
advocates for the needs of 
this growing demographic, 
which includes rapidly 
increasing numbers of 
young adults with autism 
who require lifespan 
support — including 
supported housing — 
owing to their significant 
functional limitations.


Supporting the development at 525 N Capitol Avenue will directly address the root 
causes of homelessness and set a foundation for sustainable community growth. This 
development is crucial for households that include members with developmental 
disabilities such as autism, who are disproportionately impacted by the scarcity of 
accessible and affordable housing options. It will open up doors for people who have 



developmental disabilities by offering 10 set-aside units along with supportive, 
on-site resident services.


Thank you for your commitment in addressing the urgent need for affordable and 
inclusive housing in our community. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any 
questions at

Very truly yours,


Jill Escher 
Board Secretary and Past President, Autism Society San Francisco Bay Area 
San Jose resident, 


Cc: Dennise Jauregui, Housing Choices


Autism Society San Francisco Bay Area: sfautismsociety.org


Email: info@sfautismsociety.org






































 

 

 

March 21st, 2024 

 

Mayor Matt Mahan and City Council 

200 E. Santa Clara Street 

San José, CA 95113 

 

RE: Request to Support Item 8.3 related to affordable housing project at 525 N. Capitol 

Avenue  

 

Dear Mayor Matt Mahan and City Councilmembers, 

 

On behalf of Garden to Table Silicon Valley, I am writing to express support for an affordable 
housing project before you on the Council on Tuesday, March 26th, 2024 as Item 8.3, the 
property at 525 N. Capitol Avenue.   
 
According to the California Budget and Policy Center, a majority of low-income households 
spend more than half their income on housing costs1. This reality leaves many families with 
little saved for emergencies and on the edge of homelessness.  Deeply affordable and 
supportive homes are one of the best ways to keep low-income households from displacement. 
The building at 525 N. Capitol Avenue would include 160 affordable multifamily units in a 5-
story building with about 2,900 feet of community space and 108 parking stalls. This affordable 
housing project would be 100% affordable. 
 
In addition to providing stable long-term homes to vulnerable individuals and families, the 525 
North Capitol Avenue project is designed to support the community in other ways.  From the 
project’s initial phase, the developer, Community Development Partners, worked with local 
organizations to hold a community planning workshop that identified food access as a top 
priority of the Alum Rock community in East San José where this building will be built.  
Community Development Partners worked with Veggielution to develop a Food Access Plan for 
residents in the community to address their food needs and contribute to a local, thriving food 
system. This is why Veggielution, one of Garden to Table Silicon Valley’s community partners 
will operate a community-serving kitchen on the first floor of the space. Veggielution will serve 
the residents of 525 N. Capitol Ave. by providing meals cooked by local entrepreneurs in their 
Eastside Grown program.  The kitchen will also be utilized as a teaching space for Eastside 
Grown cohort classes that support its small food business entrepreneurs. These activities align 
with recommendations 4.5 - Reducing barriers for  
 
 

 
1https://calbudgetcenter.org/app/uploads/2019/04/Report_California-Housing-Affordability-Crisis-Hits-

Renters-and-Households-With-the-Lowest-Incomes-the-Hardest_04.2019.pdf 





March 22nd, 2024

Mayor Matt Mahan and City Council
200 E. Santa Clara Street
San José, CA 95113

RE: Request to Support Item 8.3 related to affordable housing project at 525 N.
Capitol Avenue

Dear Mayor Matt Mahan and City Councilmembers,

On behalf of Society of Heart’s Delight, I am writing to express support for an affordable
housing project before you on the Council on Tuesday, March 26th, 2024 as Item 8.3,
the property at 525 N. Capitol Avenue.

According to the California Budget and Policy Center, a majority of low-income
households spend more than half their income on housing costs[1]. This reality leaves
many families with little saved for emergencies and on the edge of homelessness.
Deeply affordable and supportive homes are one of the best ways to keep low-income
households from displacement. The building at 525 N. Capitol Avenue would include
160 affordable multifamily units in a 5-story building with about 2,900 feet of community
space and 108 parking stalls. This affordable housing project would be 100% affordable.

In addition to providing stable long-term homes to vulnerable individuals and families,
the 525 North Capitol Avenue project is designed to support the community in other
ways. From the project’s initial phase, the developer, Community Development
Partners, worked with local organizations to hold a community planning workshop that
identified food access as a top priority of the Alum Rock community in East San José
where this building will be built. Community Development Partners worked with
Veggielution to develop a Food Access Plan for residents in the community to address
their food needs and contribute to a local, thriving food system. This is why
Veggielution, one of Society of Heart’s Delight’s community partners will operate a
community-serving kitchen on the first floor of the space. Veggielution will serve the
residents of 525 N. Capitol Ave. by providing meals cooked by local entrepreneurs in



their Eastside Grown program. The kitchen will also be utilized as a teaching space for
Eastside Grown cohort classes that support its small food business entrepreneurs.
These activities align with recommendations 4.5 - Reducing barriers for aspiring or new,
small, local food entrepreneurs and 4.5 - Foster creation of food and agricultural

cooperatives, from the County of Santa Clara Food System Workplan[2].

In addition, Veggielution operates a community farm at Emma Prusch Park, less than 3
miles away from this development, that hosts a weekly food box distribution program
and a farm stand where residents can access local organic produce grown by
Veggielution and other regional farms. Our Environmental Education team maintains a
youth-centered garden that provides monthly educational opportunities for Eastside San
Jose youth & families.

We urge you to join Society of Heart’s Delight in supporting this important affordable
housing project that will provide not only affordable, stable homes but also the
continuation and growth of a vibrant local food system for our fellow community
members.

Sincerely,

Michelle Zhang

Founder of Society of Heart’s Delight

[1]
https://calbudgetcenter.org/app/uploads/2019/04/Report_California-Housing-Affordability-Crisis-Hits-Re

nters-and-Households-With-the-Lowest-Incomes-the-Hardest_04.2019.pdf
[2]

p. 43 -
https://sustainability.sccgov.org/sites/g/files/exjcpb976/files/documents/Food%20Systems%20Workplan.p
df







 

 
 

 

March 22, 2024 
 
Mayor Matt Mahan and City Council 
200 E. Santa Clara Street 
San José, CA 95113 
 
RE: Request to Support Item 8.3 related to affordable housing project at 525 N. 
Capitol Avenue  
 
Dear Mayor Matt Mahan and City Councilmembers, 
 
On behalf of the Guadalupe River Park Conservancy, I am writing to express support for 
an affordable housing project before you on the Council on Tuesday, March 26th, 2024 
as Item 8.3, the property at 525 N. Capitol Avenue.   
 
According to the California Budget and Policy Center, a majority of low-income 
households spend more than half their income on housing costs1. This reality leaves 
many families with little saved for emergencies and on the edge of homelessness.  
Deeply affordable and supportive homes are one of the best ways to keep low-income 
households from displacement. The building at 525 N. Capitol Avenue would include 
160 affordable multifamily units in a 5-story building with about 2,900 feet of community 
space and 108 parking stalls. This affordable housing project would be 100% 
affordable. 
 
In addition to providing stable long-term homes to vulnerable individuals and families, 
the 525 North Capitol Avenue project is designed to support the community in other 
ways.  From the project’s initial phase, the developer, Community Development 
Partners, worked with local organizations to hold a community planning workshop that 
identified food access as a top priority of the Alum Rock community in East San José 
where this building will be built.  Community Development Partners worked with 
Veggielution to develop a Food Access Plan for residents in the community to address 
their food needs and contribute to a local, thriving food system. This is why 
Veggielution, one of Guadalupe River Park Conservancy’s community partners, will 
operate a community-serving kitchen on the first floor of the space. Veggielution will 
serve the residents of 525 N. Capitol Ave. by providing meals cooked by local 
entrepreneurs in their Eastside Grown program. The kitchen will also be utilized as a 
teaching space for Eastside Grown cohort classes that support its small food business 
entrepreneurs. These activities align with recommendations 4.5 - Reducing barriers for  

 
1https://calbudgetcenter.org/app/uploads/2019/04/Report_California-Housing-Affordability-Crisis-Hits-
Renters-and-Households-With-the-Lowest-Incomes-the-Hardest_04.2019.pdf 


















